
Page 16 Vol. 9 No. 2Read, download, and search all the OCN back issues at www.OurCommunityNews.org Page 17Sat., February 7, 2009

By Jim Kendrick
On Jan. 14, the Monument Planning Commission unani-
mously approved a town staff recommendation to con-
tinue the hearing for the Walgreens Final Plat a second 
time due to adjoining property owners asking for more 
time to review the Walgreens proposal. The Planning 
Commission had approved the first continuance, also 
recommended by the staff, on Dec. 10.

Commissioner David Gwisdalla was excused from 
the meeting. 

Walgreens hearing continued
The Walgreens property is located on the west side of 
Highway 105 between the Rocky Mountain Oil Change 
Center to the south and the 7-Eleven store to the north. 
The two vacant buildings on the Walgreens property will 
be demolished. 

Principal Planner Karen Griffith said that two adja-
cent property owners had asked for another continuance. 
Sally Beck owns the vacant unplatted property directly 
to the west of all four of these buildings. She asked for 
more time for her attorney and land planner to review the 
Walgreens plan. Griffith said the owners of 7-Eleven had 
also requested more time to negotiate their issues with 
Walgreens. 

Town Attorney Gary Shupp said there was no limit 
to the number of times a hearing can be continued, but 
there is a time limit of 180 days from the first published 
hearing date to a vote on the final plat by the Planning 
Commission. The Walgreens hearing was first scheduled 
for Nov. 12. 

Home rule recommended
Ed Delaney noted that he had been chairman of Monu-
ment’s home rule charter commission in 2000. Delaney 
said the charter that this committee had drafted was “a 
nice charter. Unfortunately we had other political prob-
lems which ended up getting it shot down.” 

Monument has always been a statutory town. Statu-
tory towns are easier to set up and have all powers ex-
pressly given them by the Colorado Constitution and 
Legislature. 

Converting from statutory to home rule status re-
quires that a town commission be elected to create the 
charter. 

Home rule towns must create their own charter. The 
charter is like a constitution for the town. It defines or-
ganizational form, terms and duties of officers, standing 
committees, etc. Home rule towns have all powers not 
expressly denied them by the Colorado Constitution and 
Legislature. Once it is completed, the charter goes to the 
voters for approval or disapproval. 

Monument voters approved a ballot measure to create 
a charter and elected nine home rule charter commission-
ers in a town election held on April 4, 2000. This pro-
posed charter was defeated in the election held on Nov. 
7, 2000. 

Delaney told the Planning Commission that he advo-
cated creation of trustee districts. “I eventually see Jack-
son Creek taking over the town board with the amount 
of people we have in Jackson Creek. A major portion of 
our population will be down in that area. I would really 
like to see at least one representative from Old Town.” He 
added, “You’re not run by the state Legislature. You’re 
run by your own people. The town people make the char-
ter work.” 

Commissioner Bill Baker asked how the trustee 
district boundaries would be determined. Delaney said 
the boundaries proposed by the charter commission in 
the 2000 charter were based on population, about 1,000 
in each of the five proposed districts, and the town could 
also vote to realign its own trustee district boundaries to 
adjust for future population shifts. 

Delaney urged the commissioners to apply for the 
charter commission if the Board of Trustees (BOT) ap-
proves another election to start the home rule charter 
development process. Commissioner Glenda Smith, who 
was re-elected as a trustee in the April 2000 election, sup-
ported Delaney’s recommendation. 

Griffith said she would provide copies of the 2000 
charter proposal to the planning commissioners. Shupp 
added that citizens could obtain copies of the 2000 pro-
posal from Town Clerk Scott Meszaros. 

This 2000 charter is also available for review at 
www.coalitiontlc.org/monument_charter.htm .

Two BOT public hearings on Feb. 20 
announced

Griffith announced that town staff would hold a workshop 
on Feb. 3 for downtown residents to comment on new 
zoning rules for setbacks and building heights in the R-1 
downtown B (business) district. The Planning Commis-
sion had recommended approval of the revisions for all 
R-1 areas, but the BOT had objected to them applying out-
side of the B district. A final BOT hearing on an overlay 
that only applies to the B district is currently scheduled 
for Tuesday, Feb. 20. Feb. 19 is a federal holiday. 

Griffith also announced that the downtown design 
guidelines in the architectural review committee’s white 
paper, which the Planning Commission approved in 
December, will be converted to an ordinance. The BOT 
public hearing on this ordinance is also scheduled for Feb. 
20. 

Griffith noted that the town staff had requested that 
the county install sidewalks and bike lanes on Highway 
105 east of the Knollwood Drive intersection for the 

safety of “pedestrians and kids in the area.” Griffith also 
noted that there is not enough room on Highway 105 on 
the west side of I-25, in particular by the new Town Hall 
located at the Beacon Lite Road intersection.

Smith asked Griffith to apply for the Safe Route to 
School grant program for the Monument Academy loca-
tion. 

Griffith said that there will be a hearing on the Arbor 
Mountain senior living center at the Feb. 10 meeting. 

Baker asked Griffith to see if the Colorado Depart-
ment of Transportation would agree to change the timing 
of the state’s traffic signal at the intersection of Highway 
105 and Jackson Creek Parkway for rush hour periods to 
reduce the current backups that develop there. 

The meeting adjourned at 6:45 p.m. 
**********

The next Planning Commission meeting is at 6:30 p.m. 
on Feb. 10 at Town Hall, 166 Second St. Meetings are 
normally held on the second Wednesday of the month. 
Information: 884-8014.
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